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Dear Parents and Carers

Our work on castles is continuing. Class 1 have been creating towers by bending paper
round into a circle, as well as using matchsticks to make castle shapes. Qur Numicon
that we use for maths has also been useful to make castle shapes with. Have a look at
the photos below to see some of the results.

Class 2 have been exploring the properties of materials and expanding their vocabulary
to include words such as opaque, transparent, waterproof and non-waterproof. The
sharp frost this week has led to some changes in materials on the playground. The
children were exploring the frozen sand and water, as well as pointing out how our
astroturf had become slippery.

This week we have taken the children over to the church for rehearsals for
e r‘ our Christmas Performance so that they can learn where they are sitting,
S dancing or walking. A member of the community came and watched
them briefly on one day, saying that she'd had to come and have a peep
as she had heard lovely singing.

Just a reminder that our boxes of costumes are still available to look at if you are
struggling. Please just ask to come in and have a look.

Thank you to everyone who has nominated our school to the Asda Cashpot for Schools.
The Friends of Church Aston Infant School are registered with them, and we understand
that the money raised will be distributed to schools in the new year.

Finally, our Christmas post box will be out in school from Monday. %

If your child would like to send a card to their friends, please 1*#
bring them in to be posted and our school posties will sort and
deliver them.

Have a lovely weekend.

Mrs Sarah Pitt



CHRISTMAS CARDS

oA We would like to offer children

NN R the opportunity to give and
receive Christmas cards from
friends if they would like to. We
have a red post box in school
so that the children can put
their.cards straight in to it. The
deadline for putting cards in the
box-will be Wednesday 18th
December.
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) AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS SPRING TERM

When we return to school in January it will be the

start of the Spring Term and new booking forms and payment will
be needed for the 3.15pm to 4.15pm After School Clubs. Registration forms
are attached to this email, please complete one for any club you would like
your child to attend next term and return it, with payment, to one of
the class letterboxes. Please can we ask that all children attending
an After School club (3.15pm to 4.15pm) have a completed booking
form and payment sent in to school by Friday 10th January at the
latest, if we have not received a booking form and payment it will not
be possible for your child to attend the club. Thank you.
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£ Free Maths and English
AP accredited courses for adults

', Recognised by universities and 7\ Y Tuesday 10" December — Christmas
" employers W\ Play at 2pm in St Andrews Church

pleased to introduce Maths and English courses for our communities,

toking plicevéitin s nniber afcurschosin: | | Vacqination date, please see letter
Qur part time courses can help you: s t g . L ema"ed on 141 1 2024 Consents must
« Gain a recognised maths or English qualificaticn within 16 weeks LS 4 | be Comp]eted USing the hnk |n the |etter

= Help with progression within employment or further study | %
« Develop key skills that can help within day to day life i g by Qam on Gth Decem ber_
« Support your child with their homework ? o W s = T an
* Meet new people within your community :
+ Take time to develop your interests

Ty
Courses are delivered by friendly and expert maths and English teachers, ‘q . .ThurSday 12th December - FoS
g e iomn gy owes wiseos [ Christmas Disco after school, see
environment; all delivered within your local school building i 2 attached poster__ paper RSVP'S have
o been sent home today. Please RSVP
Maths and English Courses are available at: f—— = y 29t November thank you
Hadley Leaming Burton Borough School  New Road Academy i i

Community (HLC) Audley Avenue, Newport New Road,
Crescent Road, Hadley Shropshire, Wrockwardine Wood,

e SUGE mue  edeen C I | Wednesday 18"  December
Strtog Jarury.  Statiog_January. e Christmas lunch in school.

Working with Telford College, the Learning Community Trust are X i WEdneSday 1 1th Decem ber =— FIU

For more information, or to register, please contact:
mande@telfordcollege.ac.uk or call 01952 642415
Alternatively, use the QR code to register your interest

Data Check Sheets - Year One and Year Two parents only

Please can we ask that all data check sheets are returned by Fridayj|
29th November, if you need another copy please just let us know.




We used sticks to
make turrets,
flagpoles and castles.

We tested materials to see if they /' “The metal
are opaque or transparent and | spooncannot

waterproof and not waterproof. pond.

“The cardboard
is opaque. The
bottleis
transparent.




Well done to all the chlldren that received an award for
Marvellous Mathematician, Wonderful Writer, Hand Writer of the
week, Reader of the Week or Breakfast
Club Superstar. Keep up the hard work.

:’ Celebrations Assent ‘
Lji Friday 29th Novemig
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DUT OF SCHOOL
ACHIEVEMENTS
Well done with
your sporting
achievements in
jujitsu.

Mathletics
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